Republic of the Philippines
CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION

MC No. 11_, s. 2000
MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR

TO : ALL HEADS OF DEPARTMENTS, BUREAUS, OFFICES
AND AGENCIES OF THE NATIONAL AND LOCAL
GOVERNMENTS, STATE COLLEGES AND
UNIVERSITIES, INCLUDING GOVERNMENT-OWNED
AND CONTROLLED CORPORATIONS

SUBJECT : Regional Conferences/Homecoming of
Government Retirees

One of the activities lined up for the celebration of the Philippine Civil
Service Centennial is the Regional Conferences/Homecoming of Government
Retirees. The Civil Service Commission, through its regional and field offices,
shall take the lead in the preparations for the regional assembly of government
retirees.

The regional conference/homecoming shall have the following objectives:

1. to encourage all government retirees to organize themselves;

2. to build up retirees awareness and interest on the wvarious
opportunities for volunteer work and livelihood programs available
to them; and

3. to make retirees feel the importance of their contributions to the
bureaucracy.

The CSC Central Office, jointly with the CSC National Capital Region and
the CSC Retirees’ Association, shall take charge of the conduct of the regional
conference/homecoming day for government retirees in the National Capital
Region. It shall be held on September 22, 2000 at the Civil Service Commission,
Diliman, Quezon City. The other CSC Regional Offices shall hold the same
activity in the regions, the date and time to be announced later,
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All government agencies are enjoined to encourage their respective
retirees to organize themselves (per office or region) on or before August 15,
2000, in case they have not yet formed an organization or association.

Furthermore, to develop a database on government retirees, all
government agencies and instrumentalities are requested to prepare a directory
of their retirees (still living) which includes their current residence addresses,
birthdates and telephone numbers. Said directory should be submitted on or
before August 31, 2000 to the CSRO which has jurisdiction over their regional
office to give ample time for consolidation/reproduction. In the case of the
National Capital Region, the directory should be submitted to Director
Consolacion C. Santos, Project Manager of the Committee on Regional
Conferences/Homecoming of Government Retirees, CSC Central Office, Diliman,
Quezon City

To ensure the success of this activity, it is suggested that each region
create a committee composed of officials/representatives from CSROs, regional
government agencies, and different associations of government retirees. The
committee shall be in charge of coordination and monitoring work, and
preparations for the conduct of the regional conference/fhomecoming day. As an
integral part of the program on homecoming day, resource persons shall be
invited to talk on topics of general interest to retirees such as volunteerism work
and livelihood programs.

Your cooperation is hereby enjoined.
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